

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL

120 SW 10TH AVE., 2ND FLOOR TOPEKA, KS 66612-1597 (785) 296-2215 • FAX (785) 296-6296

WWW.KSAG.ORG

PHILL KLINE ATTORNEY GENERAL

November 22, 2005

Scott E. Spradlin, LPC

Re: BSRB complaint #06-PC-22

Dear Mr. Spradlin:

This office represents the Kansas Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board. The Complaint Review Committee met last week and reviewed your self-report of practicing on an expired license for seven months. The Board has found probable cause of violations of KSA 65-5803 and 65-5806.

In light of the self-report and no history of other violations, the Committee has determined the appropriate sanction to be a formal reprimand. It was noted that as a new licensee, you have never renewed this license previously. Please keep in mind that it will expire every March 31 of odd-numbered years, and it is your responsibility to assure that the Board has your correct current address.

You should consider this letter to be a formal reprimand. This sanction does not affect your ability to continue to practice professional counseling. Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at the above location.

Very truly yours,

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL

PHILL KLINE

Marty M. Snyder

Assistant Attorney General